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20 December 2021 
 
 
Committee Secretary 
Senate Legal and Constitutional Affairs Committee 
PO Box 6100  
CANBERRA ACT 2600 
 
 
Dear Secretary 
 
At the Supplementary Budget Estimates hearing on 26 October 2021 I undertook to 
provide every member named in the AAT’s responses to questions on notice tabled on 8 
October 2021 with an opportunity to provide additional contextual information. 
 
Following the hearing, the AAT has emailed current and former members referred to in 
responses to the questions on notice, other than 7 former members for whom the AAT 
does not have a current email address and a former member where there was a request 
that they not be contacted, attaching tabled responses and asking them to advise 
whether there are any errors or omissions they consider require correction or any 
additional information they would like to share regarding the matters covered in the 
AAT’s responses to the questions on notice.  
 
The attachment to this letter contains the additional contextual information provided by 
members in response to my invitation. A small number of errors were identified through 
the consultation process, and those have been dealt with through the preparation of 
revised responses to questions on notice. 
 
I acknowledge your letter of 17 December 2021 and the request to forward it to 
members of the Tribunal named in responses to those same questions on notice. I can 
confirm that the letter has been forwarded, with a cover note explaining that the 
information attached here is being provided to the Committee through this separate 
process. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

Sian Leathem 
Registrar 




